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Customer Question / Comment TO Response 
The change from 30 days to 10 business days for 
review of non-emergency changes is too short.  In 
order to provide adequate review time for 
companies to review and conduct any necessary 
internal discussions the review time for non-
emergency changes should remain 30 days.  
 

The TO has given consideration to the 
Transmission Customer’s comment and agrees.  
The intent of the timing change was to expedite 
the review process, particularly since most 
changes to the Business Practices are minor.  
LG&E/KU will reverse the timing changes.   

Section 4.1 contains redlines modifying the clause 
for internal schedules.  We are unsure of the 
intent.  Does the new language modify the 
current process for using DNRs internal to 
LG&E/KU to serve load inside 
LG&E/KU?  Specifically does the language change 
modify the process for scheduling the 
[Transmission Customer] Peaking Plant to 
[Transmission Customer] load? 
 

The redlined language was not intended to 
change the process for scheduling DNRs internal 
to LG&E/KU to serve loads inside LG&E/KU. 
Section 4.1 has been reworded to remove 
ambiguity.   

On page 5 paragraph 1, [Transmission Customer] 
does not feel 10 business days is sufficient for a 
notice period.  [Transmission Customer] believes 
this should be 30 calendar days at a minimum, 
and another notification not including posting on 
OASIS should be sent out by all affected parties.   

 

The TO has given consideration to the 
Transmission Customer’s comment and agrees.  
The intent of the timing change was to expedite 
the review process, particularly since most 
changes to the Business Practices are minor.  
LG&E/KU will reverse the timing changes.  
Additionally, LG&E/KU will provide notice via the 
OATT Notification exploder list when the 
LG&E/KU Business Practices document is 
available for review.  However, it is up to 
individuals with each Transmission Customer to 
request to be added to this exploder list.   

 


